Session Starter Number 43
Being a General Assembly Commissioner 
Don Muir, Associate Secretary, General Assembly Office

Prayer:   
We give thanks, O Lord, for your word. It is a lamp that pierces darkness and a light that leads to faith, hope, peace and love. May we be open to the illumination of the Spirit speaking in the scriptures so we might obey your word and do your will. In the name of Jesus.   Amen.                
Introduction:   Book of Forms section 258
It is the right and duty of every presbytery to elect … ministers and members of the Order of Diaconal Ministries, together with an equal number of elders as its commissioners to the General Assembly. 
Scripture: Micah 6:8  NRSV 
God has told you, O mortal, what is good; and what does the Lord require of you but to do justice, and to love kindness and to walk humbly with your God?

A Brief Commentary:
Micah speaks out boldly against injustice and corruption in all its guises. Then he describes another way a life can be shaped. He says it is God’s will to treat each other with justice and kindness as we walk in a spirit of humility with our God. 

Reflection:
Each year, presbyteries appoint ministers and elders to attend the General Assembly, the highest court of our denomination. Ministers are usually appointed on a rotational basis. Selected sessions, according to the number of elders required, are asked to name an elder to be commissioned by the presbytery. Any elder on the constituent roll of a session is eligible to be chosen. See the subsections of 258 for more detail. 
Being commissioned to the General Assembly is a privilege and a responsibility. It is hoped it will be a worshipful and enriching experience. The primary expectation of commissioners is to help discern the mind of Christ for The Presbyterian Church in Canada. How can they achieve such a lofty goal? One way might be for commissioners, while they pray, contemplate and discuss reports and recommendations, to listen to Micah and ask themselves, “What decision is just, demonstrates kindness and expresses a humble walk with God”?
Before the Assembly, commissioners receive reports from the church’s agencies. It is important to read them in order to make informed decisions. Your presbytery may give commissioners suggestions about how best to prepare. First-time commissioners receive information from the General Assembly Office and are invited to an on-site Q&A meal meeting at the Assembly.
During the Assembly, commissioners will meet with hundreds of Presbyterians from across Canada. They will visit, sing, pray, speak, listen, think and decide. Orientation regarding meeting procedures will be provided by the Principal Clerk. 
After the Assembly, information and referrals are sent to sessions and other bodies. Commissioners are usually asked to report on the experience to their presbytery. 
This is an opportunity to grow in knowledge and faith within the body of Christ. Maybe someone from this session will say yes when next invited to be a commissioner.
Follow up:

1. How many from this session have attended a General Assembly? What was it like?
2. How do we discern God’s will in the church?
3. Let’s pray that God’s will is done at this Assembly. 
